
News from the Superintendents Desk, 
 
 As you have heard, and probably guessed, the remainder of the school year will 
be taught through packets, and e-learning opportunities. NSAA has cancelled all 
activities for the remainder of the year and many summer organizations have postponed 
their activities.  Just a reminder, that although the school is closed, we are still conducting 
learning activities.  We are still in session and expect our students to complete the 
assignments, follow training rules, and continue to progress.  Coaches will be contacting 
students in regards to summer camps and weight training. The seniors last day of 
assignments will be Friday, May 1st, with the remaining school still operating until 
Wednesday, May 20th.   
 
 On May 9th Loomis Public School will host a photo-op for graduating seniors. I 
will email the schedule for the day’s activities. We are in hopes we will be able to 
participate in a full graduation on Saturday August 1st at 10:00 am.  
 
 Loomis Public School has hired several new teachers for the upcoming school 
year; Lindsey Palmer will be the new 3rd grade teacher.  Kim Schukar will take over the 
Title 1 reading program vacated by Carol Samuelson. Shelby Anderson will replace 
Stacia Fertig as our 5th grade teacher Shelby’s husband, Clinton Anderson, will replace 
Nina Straatmann in our science department. Shennon Helms and Ashley Stutzman will 
replace Jeanette Marcy in our Spanish and English courses.  Please extend a warm 
Loomis welcome to our new staff members. 
 
 A “Reverse Parade” is being scheduled for our students and staff on Thursday 
May 7th from 6:00-7:00 pm.  Please stay tuned to our social media pages for more details. 
 
 Lastly, I would like to extend a “huge” thank you to all who are working to make 
this crazy year a successful year.  Parents, you are doing an awesome job keeping up with 
the demands of school and you are to be commended for your efforts.  Our staff has 
remained positive in light of all the obstacles they have had to overcome to continue the 
learning process.  As we traverse into the unknown portion of summer I would like to 
encourage everyone to stay positive and together we will prevail. 
 
Sam Dunn 
Superintendent 
Loomis Public Schools 


